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 September 14th, 2020 
Good afternoon, 
 
Happy September! It was so nice to have students back last week, and we had a great start to the 
school year. 
 
This school year, 5th and 6th grade will be on a Trimester Basis with one teacher all year. 
However, 7th and 8th grade students will be taking one class at a time and participate in 6 marking 
periods that are 7 weeks long.  Their cycle of classes is below: 
 
7th grade                                                                                8th grade 
Math and PE                                                                                        Math and PE 
Science and Art                                                                                    Science and Art 
Social Studies and PE                                                                          Social Studies and PE 
Technology and General Music                                                           Spanish and General Music 
ELA and PE         ELA and PE  
Health/21st Century Skills        Health/21st Century Skills.  
 
This year for our Attendance, we will be focusing more on Connecting rather than being in 
person. If your child is sick, please do not send them to school. If your child feels well enough, 
they can e-mail their teacher and check-in with them. If they do this, it will count towards their 
Attendance for the day.  
 
At this time, Fall Sports have been postponed. There will be more information to come regarding 
the start time for Fall sports, and Winter sports.  
 
This school year, the School Counseling Office is excited to announce that we will be having a 
School Counseling Intern from the Alfred University’s Master’s program.  Alyssa Brown will be 
with us this Fall on Wednesdays and Thursdays and will add additional days this Spring.  As an 
intern, she will be working closely with the school counselors to learn all aspects of the school 
counseling job role. Attached you will find a meet the intern flyer. Please email your child’s 
School Counselor if you would prefer that Alyssa not be in the room when a school counselor 
meets with your child.  
 
REACH will be starting on September 21st. You can reach out to Nick Soprano at 
nsoprano@gstboces.org to sign your child up, or for more information about what it will look 
like this year. REACH will begin after student dismissal at 1 pm and go until 5:30 pm Monday 
through Friday.  
 
Attached are some Tioga County resources including classes, and a Resource Calendar. Please 
take a look and see if there are any opportunities that might benefit you and your student. 
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There is also a new Waverly Middle School Counseling Web Page, please take some time to 
check it out. http://v2.toolboxpro.org/classrooms/template.cfm?ID=6733&P=0 
 
We are excited to work with your students in this new learning style, it’s going to be a great year. 
 
Waverly Middle School Guidance Department 


